
RUN 1063. 4th December 2022. White Lion, Sawley. Hares: Bugger and Goblin 

A big welcome to Hippie Hunter, (virgin to QH3), who joined us today, previously having 
hashed in China. Hope to see you again. A bitterly cold morning but dry. The hares were 
sipping coffee in the pub car park after having laid the trail a just before a very good size 
pack gathered eagerly anticipating the Trail of the Year as promised. Welcome back to IP & 
Sweet Pea.  
Bugger went through the motions of explaining the walkers’ trail to Malteaser and handed 
over a map for guidance. Being navigationally challenged, and admitting to being better at 
following a planned route on the OS map app, Malteaser took the walkers completely the 
wrong way after the very first loop so Shagulater and Wallington took the lead, not without 
further protestations from Malti who still thought she knew best. 
The hares didn’t disappoint with lots of shiggy, lamas and festive decorations dotted around 
the trail.  
Walkers claimed the “foot over the FRB sign” with the proper FRBs close behind. There was 
a concern that IP & Sweet Pea were lost but we should know better with them being nifty 
with technology. We found them in the pub on our return. Nobody was too worried that 
Sausage disappeared along a falsie though.  
A great On Inn who made us feel very welcomed and a big thank you to Goblin for the mince 
pies and Christmas tree biscuits. Yummy!   
 

 

 

 



 

 
 


